Round 2:

08/04/2006

Fitzroy vs Cantebury

Sunday morning the 8th April brought grey sky's and cool tempertatures. The
Roseneath Street oval however was dry and in excellent condition. The game
kicked off at 10.00 am , the reds kicking to the Northern end with the wind.
Coach Grant Bellchamber, asked the team to focus on running hard, supporting
each other with talk and attacking the ball.

Cantebury got off to a good start slotting a goal in the first 5 minutes.
From then on good team work out of the centre from Sam Reeves, Robbie
Bellchamber and Sebastian Carr, helped to get the reds back into the game.
Issac Wattis, Charlie Cromb and Sam Bililinge provided plenty of drive from
half back. Issac and James Bluer laid some strong tackles to stop
Canterbury's run. Though scoreless for the quarter the Reds controled
proceedings for most of the period.

In his quarter time address Grant asked his charges to kick to the hot spot
at centre half forward and for the on-ballers to pick up their opponents in
defence. Though Cantebury out scored Fitzroy 3 goals to nil, the Reds had
some good moments. Sam Reeves marked a pass from Charlie Cromb, to set up
our first shot at goal. Unfortunately the kick fell short. James Bluer and
Callum O'Sullivan were stong in defence. Robbie was a consistant in applying
tackles, Sam B provided plenty of run. One particularly good passage of play
started out of defence, Joshua Dickson kicked to Nick Basanisi who passed to
Chas Roberts, Robbie received the ball and ran it finding Nick who took the
ball on the second effort, laying it off to Kalen O'Loughlin at centre Half
Forward. The two Charlies were solid performers from the half back line.
Chaz was tireless in the ruck. A tough quarter into a strengthening wind.

At half time the coach commended the players for a good effort, he asked
them to remember that once having taken a mark, not to turn their back to
the play, run backwards , created some space and look for a team mate.  He
reminded the boys to pick up their opponent in defence, and when going into
attack kick to the hot spot half way between half forward and the goal
square.

The Reds found the goals early with a neat passage of play out of the
centre. From the centre bounce Sam Reeves tapped the ball down to Adam
Mcarthur who kicked to a pack on the half forward, Chas picked up the crumbs
and found Kalen who then put it through for the Reds first major.
Unfortunately Cantebury dominated the score line finishing the quarter with
4 gaols. The score line did not do justice to the exellent efforts from many
of the Reds, Charlie C was very busy whilst Sebastian, Sam B and Oliver
Healy combined to create some good moves out of defence. Issac worked hard
at half forward and did a great smoother on the west wing.  Oscar O'Brien
had a great quarter, courageous in his attack on the ball. Miles Glaspole in
the forward pocket provided options on the few occassion the ball ventured
into the Red's forward line.

The Reds kicked into the wind in the last. It was a hard fought quarter,
they managed to keep the opposition to 3 goals kicking with a strong breeze.
Jack Dawson show some dash at half forward. The best and bravest tackle of
the game was laid by Adam in defence, and saved a certain goal for
Canterbury. Finn Devlin had a good game, applying constant pressure until
the siren went to finish the game. Callum was very brave against the run of
play, and delighted the crowd with a spirited run out of defence.

The coach was pleased with the effort, particularly given it was only the
second game the team had played together. The signs were encouraging for a
good season.

